
 

SoonerCare Adult Expansion FAQ’s: 
 

Q. What is the difference between Title 19 and Healthy Adult Program? 
A. The benefits available to both programs are very similar. The main 

difference that providers will notice between the two programs will 
be when checking eligibility for members.  Adults who were not 
affected by expansion will still show “Title 19” and those with Choice 
will still show “SoonerCare Choice”.  The new expansion population 
will show “Expansion Healthy Adult Program”.  
 

Q. Do Healthy Adult Program members have copayments? 
A. Non-pregnant adult SoonerCare members will be charged 

copayments up to the 5% out-of-pocket cost sharing limit, unless 
exempted from cost sharing requirements.  
 

Q. What benefits are covered by the Healthy Adult Program? 
A. The benefits covered by the Expansion Healthy Adult Program are 

very similar to benefits covered by SoonerCare Traditional for adults. 
A benefit comparison guide can be found online at 
https://oklahoma.gov/ohca/individuals/mysoonercare/soonercare-
benefits.html in the column under Traditional, labeled adults. 
Providers should continue using the Fee Schedule on the secure 
provider portal to check coverage for specific procedures.  
 

Q. Do Healthy Adult Program members need referrals from their primary 
care physician to see specialists? 

A. Expansion Healthy Adult Program is a fee-for-service program, and 
members do not require referrals at this time. 
 

Q. Are there visit limits for the Healthy Adult Program? 
A. Expansion Healthy Adult Program members have four total visits per 

month for physician services to treat injury or illness, specialty visits, 
and other practitioner office visits.  
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